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OLW NEWS 2020 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 2       Date:  Monday February 10 2020 

    

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Over the past three years our school 
has worked weekly with an Education 
Consultant - Marian Corsetti. The goal in 
working with Marian was to improve 
teacher capacity in the teaching of literacy 
and to improve student outcomes. Due to 
the dedication, hardworking, questioning 
and learning of our staff we achieved both 
outcomes successfully.  Our Reading 
Naplan Data has consistently improved 
over the last three years and again we 
were recognised as being in the top 10% 
of Victorian Schools for improvement in 
Reading and consistently keeping this 
high standard. In 2020, we will not be 
working on a weekly basis with Marian 
and we would like to thank her for her 
knowledge and wisdom in guiding us 
through change and growth in the area of 
literacy over the past three years.  Allison 
Luff and Huong Ngyuen will continue to 
take on the coaching role with the 
teachers and working within classes to 
continue our growth in our Literacy Data. 
Marian will return at planned times 
throughout the year to follow up with 
staff and discuss our progress. 

One aspect of our literacy program 
for our junior classes is the wonderful 
work of our Parent Helpers. So again we 
will be running one afternoon session 
called a ‘Refresher Training’, for our 
Parents who have previously completed 
the full training. ‘New Parent’ helpers are 
required to undertake a 2 session program 
to establish how the Literacy Programs 
run in school and the role of the Parent in 
being a Literacy Helper. Further 
information is listed below. 
PARENT HELPER REFRESHER TRAINING 

All currently trained parent helpers 
who wish to assist in our Literacy Sessions 
in 2020 are required to attend a Refresher 
training session next Monday, February 
17, from 2.00 – 3.30pm. Letters were sent 
home to all current approved helpers last 
week with details about the session. 

NEW PARENT HELPER TRAINING   
All new parents who wish to assist 

in our Literacy Sessions in 2020 are 
required to attend two training sessions. 
The first session, focusing on assisting 
children learning to Read and will be held 
on Monday February 24 from 2.00 – 
3.20pm. The second session will focus on 
assisting children with learning to Write 
and will be held on Monday March 2 from 
2.00 – 3.30pm. These sessions are for new 
parent helpers to the school who may 
wish to assist in the classroom in 2020. 

 As part of these sessions, we will 
also work with each parent to complete 
the necessary documentation to meet the 
Child Safe Standards. This will ensure that 
all our volunteers meet the standards 
under this new Ministerial Order. Please 
complete the response form attached to 
today’s newsletter if you wish to be a New 
Parent Helper in 2020. 

If Parents are unable to attend the 
Refresher or New Parent Training sessions 
in Term 1, a second round of sessions may 
be repeated later in Term 1 or Term 2 if 
numbers allow.  

SCHOOL APP 
 Details for downloading the school 
app were included in last week’s 
newsletter. Once downloaded, you will 
have access to all newsletters, 
notifications, the school calendar, 
notifying absences, making bookings for 
OSH care and parent – teacher interviews. 
Information on downloading the app is 
included again in today’s newsletter. 

BEGINNING OF YEAR MASS 
Our Beginning of Year Mass will be 

held on Tuesday, February 18, at 
10.00am. Everyone is most welcome! 
ATHLETICS TRIALS DAY 
 As part of our selection process for 
our District Athletics Team we are holding 
an Athletics Trials day for Years 3 – 6 on 
Friday, February 21. Students will need to 
wear their sports uniform this Friday. 
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BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 If your child is attending the Before 
and/or After School Care Program please 
notify the school Office as soon as 
possible. We also keep a list of students 
who attend the Program, showing on 
what days of the week they attend. This 
reduces confusion and enables us to know 
where each child is after school. Please 
return the form in this newsletter as soon 
as possible. Parents who use the 
Kingsbury staff car park must enter and 
exit the carpark slowly and safely - being 
mindful of students who may be around 
and other cars in the carpark. 
CONTACT & EMERGENCY DETAILS 

If there is a change of address, 
mobile number, home or work phone 
number or email please notify the office 
asap. Alternatively, you can update your 
details in Care Monkey and it the system 
will notify us and synchronise with us.   

Enjoy the week! 
Kevin Burke 

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who 

found out that success means 
‘something that achieves positive 
results’ or ‘the achieving of the results 
wanted or hoped for’.  
Our word of the week for this week is:   

PECULIAR 

Find out it’s meaning and origin 
and see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2020 

The dates for the Sacraments have 
been set for 2020.  They are as follows: 
First Eucharist (Year 3) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday May 3rd at 10:00am 
The Sacrament of First Eucharist Sunday 
31st May at 11:30am 
Confirmation (Year 6) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday June 21st 10:00am 
The Sacrament of Confirmation Thursday 
July 23rd at 5:00pm 
Reconciliation (Year 2) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday 18th October 10:00am 
Sacrament of Reconciliation Tuesday 7th 

November 7:00pm 

2020 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 
School Fees for 2020 are $1650 per 

family and the levy is $400 per child. 
($50.00 will be refunded if families 

attend one working bee during the year)  
 

The Levy cost covers programs such 
as the swimming program, excursions, 
incursions, Phys Ed equipment and Art 
materials etc. 

As always, families are able to pay 
by direct deposit, credit card, eftpos, cash 
or cheque. Families who wish to set up a 
payment plan are most welcome to 
contact the school office to organise this 
with Anna.  

Our banking details are listed 
below for those who wish to set up their 
own internet banking. Please include your 
eldest child’s full name as the reference. 

School Banking Details: 
Bank:  National Australia Bank Ltd  
BSB: 083 347       
Account No: 691378781 
 
Also enclosed in today’s newsletter is a 
Direct Debit Request Form. – An 
Authorised Form to pay school fees 
electronically. 
 

 If you ever have any concerns with 
the school fees or payments, please let the 
office know so that we can assist you with 

managing your situation. 

 

OLW COMMONWEALTH BANK SCHOOL 
BANKING 

Just a reminder that the school 
banking will continue on Wednesdays 
during the school terms.  For new families 
you can go to the bank or online to 
register for your child to have an OLW 
school banking account. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 
Our Lady of the Way school photo 

day will be on Tuesday, March 24, 2020 

More details will follow. 
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CSEF  - CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURIONS 
FUND 

CSEF will be provided by the 
Victorian Government to assist eligible 
families to cover the costs of school trips, 
camps and sporting activities.   

If you hold a valid means-tested 
concession card you may be eligible for 
CSEF.  The allowance is paid to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for 
the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF 
amount per student is $125 for primary 
school students. 

Eligibility date:  28 Jan 2020    
2nd CRN validation date (for failed 

CRNs only): 14 Apr 2020      
Parent Applications close:  

26 Jun 2020    

If you applied for the CSEF at this 
school last year YOU DO NOT NEED TO 
COMPLETE AN APPLICATION FORM IN 
2020 unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances (then you need 
to inform the office in writing) 

For new families please complete 
the CSEF form attached to this newsletter. 

 Please read attached information 
from the Education State for Financial 

assistance for parents. 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 
ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 

FEBRUARY SILVER COIN CHALLENGE 
 

 To start the year off we will be 
running our Silver Coin Classroom 
fundraising challenge in the month of 
February. Bring to school all the 5, 10, 20 
and 50 cent pieces you have been saving 
or collecting. 
 The class who raises the most 
money will receive the perpetual trophy 
and a free hot chip lunch. Who will be the 
winning classroom this year? 
 

BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE  
 

ENROLMENT: 
Information for enrolment into the 
program is available through the OLW 
school website at: 
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.a
u/location-contacts/before-after-school-
care/ 
 Families can download the My Family 
Lounge app from the itunes store or 
google play store and book their children 
into Before and After School Care using 
the MyLounge app. 
 The link for the website is: 
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui

/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708 

 

BEFORE / AFTER CARE REPLY SLIP:   
Please return this reply slip to the OLW 
School Office. 

Yes, my child / children will use the after 
school care / before school care on: 

PLEASE TICK () 
MONDAY  A.M.……. P.M…….. 
TUESDAY  A.M……. P.M…….. 
WEDNESDAY  A.M……. P.M…….. 
THURSDAY  A.M…….. P.M…….. 
FRIDAY  A.M…….. P.M……. 

 
FAMILY SURNAME: ………………………… 
 
CHIKD/REN: ………………………………………… 
 

SIGNATURE: ……………………………….………… 

 

NEW PARENT HELPER TRAINING 

RESPONSE FORM 
 
I _________________________ will be 
attending the New Parent Helper 
Program on Tuesday March 13 & March 
20. 
Eldest child’s name _________________ 

Eldest child’s grade _________________ 

Contact No: ________________________ 

 

https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

 

 



 

  

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and Estate 

Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033 

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938 

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931 

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285 


